STAC Meeting
April 5, 4pm

Zac: first are there any modifications to the agenda?

Josh: since we have Gonzalo today and Stephanie, hoping we can add a TCC update wherever you see fit, that stands for Triton Commuter Club

Zac: definitely we will address that

Manu: if Josh and team could provide a quick update on protected bike lane projects

Josh: absolutely

Zac: if that is all we’ll head into helmet access campaign updates

Josh: several ideas showing up as 4 5 and 6 all together, we are now getting more concrete with these programs and the boundaries of each of them. Excited to share that we are now describing these as 3 independent but aligned programs. Helmet access program is about getting helmets into the hands of students and making sure there are no barriers to that from an economic standpoint and from an equity standpoint. This is being financially supported by Transportation Services and AS, 35k from AS is funded for these 3 programs and transportation is matching that, also looking into sponsorships for further support. Turning it over to Gonzalo for updates

Gonzalo: campus bike and skate is offering two different helmets for $10 each, the two helmets are at a huge subsidy reducing cost from $45-60. Also have a plan to provide students with financial need the helmets for free

Josh: will provide a path for getting students engaged with other safety gear also. One is more bike-style and one is more skate/offroad style. We set a floor for helmets with the MIPS program which allows helmet to move when there is a glancing blow and reduce the impact and redirect it, reduces likelihood of injury in case of a crash. Very high quality helmet being put in students hands at low or no cost. Anticipating a $10 contribution from average student with opportunity to either earn a fee waiver or through an equity program to give that fee waiver to students with financial need. Want to give it to STAC about how best to construct this equity program
We want you to go out and talk to your constituents to get the word out about this program and reach as many commuter students as possible, looking at an opening amount of 500 helmets

Liz: we have a lot of money in our council right now, if there is a specific number we could also consider contributing

Josh: there may be other campaigns that we’ll look at later that might be more appealing for your council funds but we can also talk more about a helmet giveaway program specific for Warren students

Zac: is Spin a sponsor?

Josh: we don’t have them confirmed yet but expecting they’ll be interested, SPIN might contribute a ride credit and Gyro might further bring down the cost for the helmets, we are doing bulk pricing through them but bringing it down further would mean more helmets in the hands of students. My goal is between funding from various sources there is no upward limit on number of helmets that could be distributed. My goal is that instead of saying there’s no practical limit, we act as if there is no limit and keep distributing for as long as we can

Anna: will people be able to order online or will they all be picked up in person?

Josh: while a lot has been determined we don’t have that solidified yet. Campus bike and skate will carry a significant amount of the inventory and trying to order at a scale that will court Gyro as a sponsor and get deeper discounts. Transportation is going to warehouse overstock for campus bike and skate. Ordering a variety of styles and colors to give people options, they are adjustable so different sizes aren’t necessary. 


Manu: are faculty and staff eligible?

Josh: This is about safety for our entire community but we also want to be sensitive to the student dollars in this program, if there were a lot of participation from staff and faculty we would want to change our approach

Zac: opportunity to use campus curbside for this?

Josh: Campus bike and skate is where orders will be placed, that being said we have tried to use campus curbside for any campus vendor so I will ask Gonzalo to work with campus bike and skate to use those channels

Zac: next on the agenda is rider rewards

Josh: we were blessed to have some coverage from the Guardian about this program, would love Gonzalo to kick us off

Gonzalo: working on promoting 10% discount at campus bike and skate

Josh: this used to be exclusively for peddle club and for them to extend it to rider rewards is a huge deal and we are very grateful for their sponsorship

Gonzalo: also looking at pushing those agreements to outside off campus vendors, open to that discussion as well if you have other vendor ideas

Josh: Guardian reported that we have agreements in place with HDH but those are not yet finalized. Hoping we will lock in support for that soon though. Would like to lobby in advance that we are coming to all our partners in university centers food vendors and encouraging their participation as well. Hoping they’ll be partners for this program as well.

Other updates are that we have a sticker vendor and opening procurement route for helmet sticker, building up ambassador toolkit what ought to be in that to promote the program and help distribute these for the program. Gonzalo drafting letter to give to potential partners that you can approach them with about the program.

Who should we be approaching from the staff side?

Manu if you want to send a correction to the Guardian it’s up to you, where readership in the current environment is I’m not sure.

Manu: there were a number of other errors I’m seeing and I’m misquoted so I would like to contact them for corrections, for my own sake

Stephanie: I am focused on infrastructure side of 20 is Plenty so we are working on getting drivers to feel uncomfortable breaking 20mph. Looking at pavement markings, restriping, updating speed limit signage, 

Josh: Stephanie is also advising on cultural norming as well, and looking at creating a toolkit for students to take to student groups to share information about what we are doing. Also have a collateral and messaging to identify channels to build out right now, there are some policy variants, ideas such as bumper stickers on all university vehicles, yard signs on campus roadways, building webpage with resources and brand elements, and responsive signage that uses radar to give instant feedback on speeds to drivers. With this, because this campaign is focused on education and social norming I want to make sure what we communicate out is resonant with the student body. If there are campaign slogans to use, this is one where we need amplification. We have 4 months to prove the campus is ready to embrace the new speed limit before making the policy and infrastructure changes, how will we achieve that? Is it contests to contribute to the campaign? Drawing programs for social media giveaways?

Shria: what is the current speed limit?

Josh: it varies widely and that’s part of this initiative to clarify what a safe speed is on campus

Liz: before covid one of the main reasons to speed on campus is rushing to get there, part of that is connected to check-in clickers for class. Doesn’t work out as well for commuters, potentially communicating with faculty about less-strict attendance check-in policy

Josh: great thought, also important to discuss passing period and whether that can be adjusted to provide more flexibility to students going from one class to another

Todd: I also don’t know about the campus speed limits and how well they are posted

Josh: upgrades around campus will certainly include better signage communicating limits. People usually drive whatever speed feels comfortable on the road they are on so part of Stephanie’s job is engineering the roadways to produce safer behavior

Harper: if we do something where you comment and tag a friend on social media this could get more people talking about it

Josh: thank you for raising this, we have needed a reason to be dragged into Instagram and structure campaigns around things like this so suggestions from students about how to make this resonate with students is important

Liz: I am curious about negative reinforcement, has that been part of the discussion?

Josh: where it fits in to the extent necessary would be late next Fall. don’t want to get ahead of campus PD but right now speed limit adherence is okay but the limits themselves are too high. Need to do a lowering of the limit but need to get to a place culturally where we get the desired results but also get adherence high enough that we don’t set up a scenario where PD is writing tickets constantly. Not the best use of their time and not fair to drivers who we didn’t prepare for this transition.

Gonzalo: TCC is now moved to RideAmigos platform, still went ahead with survey and had about 173 respondents and want to see a lot more. Manu was a big winner this month! Also about to announce two grand prize winners valued at over 2k. Bike Challenge month is in May, setting up challenges in the colleges to set up accounts and create a challenge for each group. There are a few options we can choose from, let me know if you want to partner with me on it. For a prize we need to figure out how much we can spend on a giveaway for that.

Princess: Harper’s idea would also be a great way to promote the Triton Commuter Club, the Commute Tracker App and in general promoting the use of micro mobility and getting students more involved in utilizing the app.

Josh: Right on

Todd: nice thing about that i think is you can also get analytics

Stephanie: we are currently still working on getting approvals for bike protected lanes, June or July is our projected timeline for work getting done.

Anna: 10 day permits are not displaying for Grads

Josh: thank you for letting me know we will look into that and get it squared away

Zac: before we go I would just like to say for college council reps it would be best if we could get feedback about helmet and rider rewards campaign, if there are student volunteers who can help or have ideas about sponsors to reach out to, let me know or bring it back in two weeks to our next meeting. Thanks!
